Fallon County Container Site Rules and Information

Hours: (Excluding Legal Holidays)
Effective May 1st 2023 
Year-Round Hours
8:30 am - 4:30 pm Wednesdays & Saturdays

  The Fallon County Container Site is free to all residents of Fallon County. Contractors and businesses will continue to use the Coral Creek Landfill. 
 All house hold garbage must be in closed bags or boxes. Loads to the container site must be tarped. This keeps the site and Coral Creek Road clean of debris. This is for the safety of livestock, wildlife, and general cleanliness of Fallon County.
  We do accept tree branches and yard waste at the container site. We ask that all branches be cut to a length of 6 feet or smaller. No bags of grass or twigs will be accepted in the branch container.
  White goods such as washers and dryers can be disposed of in the container site’s metal bin. Any white goods such as freezers, air conditioners, refrigerators will NOT be accepted at the container site. These must have the coolant removed and have a certification sticker stating that they are free of refrigerant. Only then will they be accepted at the Coral Creek Landfill.
  We do accept used motor oil and fuel oil at the container site. The attendant will direct you where to dispose of it. We do NOT accept antifreeze, gasoline, paint thinner or any other hazardous liquids.
  Any liquids such as paint MUST be solidified with floor dry or kitty litter and have the lids firmly on the cans before they will be accepted. 
 Old power equipment such as lawnmowers, weed eaters, or any small engines MUST have the fluids drained before disposal at the container site. They get disposed of in the #1 metal bin. 
 The container site will NOT accept any compressed gas or air cylinders. This includes propane cylinders, party balloon helium cylinders or oxygen tanks.
  The onsite attendant is there to direct you as to what container you will use depending on what material you are dumping. Please respect the attendant and only dump where directed. The attendant will not be expected to assist with dumping of the load. They are there to direct traffic and ensure things are dumped in the correct containers. 
 The Fallon County Container Site has a no smoking and no drinking on site policy.
 The Fallon County Container Site has issued a no savaging policy. This is for the safety of visitors and crew of the container site. Children must be supervised at all times. Use the container site at your own risk. Fallon County accepts no responsibility for injuries in failing to follow safety policies when using the container site. Failure to follow these policies may result in refusal of the load and possible ban from using the container site.
  If you have any questions contact the container site attendant, or the Manager of Landfill Operations Jeff 406-978-2734.



Thank you,
Jeff Frank
Manager of Operations
